AGENDA

ANC 6A Economic Development & Zoning Committee

Tuesday, October 25, 2005, 7-9 PM

Capitol Hill Towers (900 G St, NE)

Community Room

1. Community comment

2. HPA #05-522: 138 12th Street, NE; AppleTree PCS; concept/alterations and rear addition 

3. DDOT request for ANC opinion regarding carsharing spaces on 1300 block of H Street NE (Northside, near library). See http://ddot.dc.gov/carsharing
4. Consideration of support for ANC 6D letter on NCRC (tentative)
5. Community comment (time permitting) 
Everyone is welcome! Call Commissioner Rice with questions at 544-3734. 

************************************************

Visit our website at http://www.anc6a.org/ 

Sign up for automated meeting reminders and community listserv at http://groups.yahoo.com/group/anc-6a/
Agenda Item 2

AppleTree Institute

138 12th Street, NE

Washington, DC 20002

DISCUSSION OF BUILDING

The existing building at 138 12th Street, NE is a two story plus basement structure containing approximately 1,440 square feet per floor. The 36’ x 40’ building consists of masonry party walls with wood floor framing topped by a single sloped roof structure. Floor to ceiling heights are 10’-4” at the first and second floor and 7’-2” at the basement floor. One internal stair connects all levels and a rear exterior fire escape serves the second floor. The heating and cooling system consists of hot water radiators with a gas furnace in the basement.

The known history of the building, through records provided during the recent acquisition, while limited, offers some insight into the current condition. At least by 1916, the building (actually comprised of two lots of record) was owned by L.P Steuart Brothers and used as an office facility. In 1960, the building was acquired by the Archdiocese of Washington and in 1968 the title was transferred to the Knights of Saint John and Women’s Auxiliary, until title was passed to AppleTree Institute in May, 2005. From 1968 to present, the building was used by the Knights as a community facility. It is also believed that, evidenced by a separate entry on the southern side of the front elevation and the interior plan arrangement, that a second floor residence existed, whether used by the Knights or not. At least since 1916, the building has been primarily in commercial/ institutional use.

The architectural style of the building is clearly unique to the dominant styles in the Capitol Hill Historic District. The rear of the building consists of traditional red brick masonry in a running bond, accentuated by single and double width arched openings in a pattern suggesting the possibility of two separate owners at some time. The front façade consists of a light brown brick, set in a raked joint running bond without soldier coursing, jack arches or any other variation in pattern. The façade is divided by four shallow pilasters with white capitals that extend above the second floor windows. The façade is topped with a partially cantilevered slate mansard, with a slight curve to the slope. The mansard, which extends roughly five feet above the roof, is topped with a copper roof roll and contains a semicircular painted gutter running the length of the mansard terminating in a painted metal downspout. Windows are painted wood counterweighted single pane double hung, with slightly projecting concrete sills. The center fenestration appears to invoke some type of storefront, with a center door, transoms and flanking large panes of glass. One light is placed over the door and directly above the light is a shallow relief opening mimicking the windows, while serving in the past as a sign backdrop. Two pipe rails flank the center door, protecting wells for basement windows. As previously discussed, a transomed doorway on the south (left) side serves the second floor and on the north side, steps lead down to a basement entry.

DESCRIPTION OF PROJECT

Background:

AppleTree Institute has acquired the property with the intention of converting the facility into an early language and literacy program serving three and four year olds. Apple Tree currently has one facility serving 35 children in Southwest Washington, DC and ten families from the hill have applied for enrollment. AppleTree is looking to expand the program to locally serve residents throughout the City.

Description:

The program calls for a “by right” expansion of the existing structure, by extending the existing building to the rear. The site dimensions are 36’ x 117.5’ and the existing building is approximately 40’deep. The attached documents indicate a full two story plus partial third floor addition which will extend the building to 94’ deep. The balance of the site will contain three parking spaces, consistent with other access from the alley.

The building will contain two interior stairs and one elevator, all extending from the basement to the third floor, containing both a small meeting room and, to the rear, a rooftop outdoor play area, mandated for any educational use. The front of the limited third floor (which contains only 800s.f.) will be 32 feet back from the front of the building, and as one can see from the attached building section, will not be visible from 12th Street.

The exposed rear of the building will be red brick masonry (sample attached with this application) and struck with concave joints, similar to the adjacent structures. All openings will feature either masonry jack arches or curved arches, to recall the earlier rear façade. All windows will be white 1/1 operable units, either single, or in two cases, paired. A rear entry features a small covered porch with door and sidelight. In an effort to minimize massing, the rear is topped at the play area with a painted metal railing.

Following a brief meeting with the Capitol Hill District Historic Preservation Planner, the front elevation will be left essentially intact, with the exception of several modifications to the storefront.  The center storefront entry has been modified to create a doorway flanked by two sidelights. Windows and transoms have been modified as indicated.  A curved fabric awning has been introduced over the door, creating some relief on the elevation. The basement window well pipe rails have been replaced with ornamental railings consistent with the existing, and the entry to the basement has been eliminated.  Any replacement gutter and downspout profiles, if required, will match the existing.  All windows and storefront will be painted with off white color (see sample).  All existing landscaping areas will remain and the walks leading to the entries will be replaced. 

Attachments to the application include:

1.
Existing plans

2.
Proposed floor plans

3.
Existing front elevation and proposed front and rear elevations.
4.
Captioned photographs

5. 
Aerial images from Google Earthworks

6.
Sample brick

7.
Manufacturer’s literature on window units.
8. 
Paint color
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October 6, 2005

Bill Crews

Zoning Administrator
Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs

941 North Capitol Street NE, Room 2000
Washington, DC 20002

Re: Attention to Permits for Child Development Center at 138 12th Street NE

Dear Mr. Crews:


I am writing to bring your attention to a new child development center planned for 138 12th Street NE in an R-4 District. My concern is that DCRA will incorrectly issue building permits and a certificate of occupancy for a “public school” use at this location.

According to the zoning regulations, a public school must be operated and maintained by the DC Board of Education. By definition, if a building is operated or maintained by another entity, then it cannot be a public school for zoning purposes.
 In this case, the building will be operated and maintained by the AppleTree Institute for Education Innovation, a nonprofit organization seeking a charter through the DC Public Charter School Board for a pre-school educational program. Therefore, the building will not be operated and maintained by the DC Board of Education (which also has charter authority), and DCRA should not treat it as a public school for zoning purposes.

Instead, DCRA should recognize the intended use of the building as a “child development center.” This use encompasses other educational uses such as child care centers, pre-schools, nursery schools, and before-and-after school programs.
 Child development centers are permitted in an R-4 District as a matter of right per 11 DCMR 330.5(d), provided that the center shall be limited to no more than sixteen (16) individuals. A child development center may serve additional children if the Board of Zoning Adjustment (BZA) grants a special exception and may expand beyond 40% lot occupancy if BZA grants a variance.

It is important to the residents of the neighborhood that DCRA correctly treat this property as a child development center and take steps to determine the number of children to be served at the location. If incorrectly treated as a public school, the neighbors of the property will have no effective venue for input on traffic, pedestrian safety, noise and parking demand associated with facility operations, nor on potential impacts to light, air, and property values of adjacent properties from expansion of the existing building to 80% lot occupancy as detailed in submissions to the Historic Preservation Review Board. 
Based on these concerns, I am requesting a review of any pending applications or issued building permits for this property to ensure that your staff has not made any errors in interpretation or application of the zoning regulations to this property. I would greatly appreciate the courtesy of a written response within two weeks. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you have any questions or need further information, please contact me at 202-544-3734 or rice6A03@verizon.net.

Respectfully yours,

//original signed//

Cody Rice
Advisory Neighborhood Commissioner (6A03)
cc: 

Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

Emily Paulus, Historic Preservation Office

"Crews, Bill (DCRA)" <Bill.Crews@dc.gov wrote on 10/20/2005, 13:41 PM:

Dear Commissioner Rice,

I apologize for this informal reply to your letter, but want to 

Answer before your meeting this evening.

I personally join in your concern about 'matter of right' siting of

Charter schools in residential districts.  I am especially concerned because so far I have yet to find any entity accountable to the voters/residents of the District who has authority to review, comment and address the obvious impacts on traffic, noise and general enjoyment of one's property that a school can have on a neighborhood.

I have emailed School Board member Tommy Wells to consult with him 

and to ask about the potential for the Board's proposed ad hoc committee on charter schools to also address this issue.

I have placed a hold on approval of any Certificates of occupancy for

charter schools in residential zones so that this office can fully

consider this issue.

I will stay in touch and appreciate your interest and assistance in

This matter.

Best regards,

Bill Crews

Zoning Administrator for the District of Columbia
Agenda Item 3
From: Cody Rice 

Sent: Wed, 19 Oct 2005 12:25:52 -0700 (PDT)
Subject: Fwd: Re: Carsharing in 6A

Marc,

The specific location of the proposed carsharing spaces is in your SMD, assuming DDOT means 1300 block in front of RL Christian. I will clarify with them.

Cody

 From: "Dau, Newsha (DDOT)" Newsha.Dau@dc.gov
 Date: Wed Oct 19 13:09:19 CDT 2005

 To: <Christopher.Delfs@dc.gov, rice6a03@verizon.net
 Subject: Carsharing in 6A

 Dear Mr. Rice, 

Thanks so much for your interest in making DC's carsharing program work! We would welcome any suggestions you may have to designate parking spaces for exclusive carsharing use in ANC 6A. Please keep in mind that the spaces cannot be on streets with rush hour, street cleaning, RPP, or snow route restrictions.

We would also appreciate your ANC's opinion on designating 1-2 spaces in front of the library on the north side of the 1200 block of H St. for carsharing.

 We would appreciate your help on this program.

 Sincerely, 

 Newsha Dau

� Public schools are matter of right use beginning in the R-1 District per 11 DCMR 201.1(k) and may exceed 60% lot occupancy per 11 DCMR 403.1, subject to certain limitations.





� 11 DCMR 199.1 reads in relevant part: “School, public - a building operated and maintained by the District of Columbia Board of Education for educational purposes and such other community uses as deemed necessary and desirable.”





� 11 DCMR 199.1 reads in relevant part: “Child/Elderly development center - a building or part of a building, other than a child development home or elderly day care home, used for the licensed care, education, counseling, or training of individuals fifteen (15) years of age or less and/or for care of elderly individuals, totaling six (6) or more persons, who are not related by blood or marriage to the caregiver and who are present for less than twenty-four (24) hours per day. This definition encompasses facilities generally known as child care centers, pre-schools, nursery schools, before-and-after school programs, senior care centers, elder care programs, and similar programs and facilities.”








